TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission May 14, 2014

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Gloria Turkall, William McCarthy, Jason Jones, Cemetery Supervisor

The meeting began at 9:07am Minutes from April 09, 2014 was approved Two (2) Deeds were signed

Resident of Arlington, Brian Hasbrouck sat in on the meeting.

- 1. Mystic Street Construction was discussed. Parking hasn't been too bad. No parking signs should go out first thing in the morning on day of funerals
- 2. Water project will start up in the fall. Rain barrels have been placed and filled throughout the cemetery. The Commissioners voted 3-0 for granite posts for the new spigots.
- 3. Some potholes were filled with more needing to be done.
- 4. Prescription Turf has been in for weed control and DTZ is the new landscaping company. DTZ will quote us for planting of the flower beds and veteran areas excluding the VV section which is maintained separately. Easter decoration removal should be done as well as trying to raise flat markers.
- 5. Neither Article 10 nor Article 12 passed at Town Meeting.
- 6. Carli Fence will quote a repair to the fence by the brook and adding a gate to the opening by the corner.

Cemetery Commission Meeting May 14, 2014 Page 2

- 7. Permission to install a gate to enter the cemetery at 68 Webcowet was not granted.
- 8. Bill talked about the new veteran section. Dedication of the new site will now be Memorial Day 2015.
- 9. Michele will send an email to Mike Rademacher and Wayne Chouinard regarding finalizing the NOI for the columbarium.
- 10. Reminder to look over Rules and Regulations for any changes that should be made for July and review the trust fund accounts.

The next meeting is June 12, 2014 at 9 am Meeting adjourned at 10:07 am

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith